
Minutes

Chester Clean Energy Team

November 9, 2015 

Members:  Sandy Prisloe, Rick Holloway, Pat Woomer, Lynne Jacques*, Peter Harding, Justin Hardy      (*=- not in attendance),  Ed Meehan (ex officio)      

The E-Team meeting was called to order at 9:06 a.m. 

 Minutes of meeting on October 19, 2015 were approved 

1.   Audience of citizens.    none

2.  Streetlights
a. CCM Meeting with Eversource.  Lauren cannot attend.  Pat will attend for Chester.

b. The town does have the option of choosing a different “generator.”

c. We are still awaiting a reply from Real Term Energy.  Ed will give the contact info for the other two candidates (ESSCO and Tanko) to Sandy who will send them our buyback package from Eversource.  

d. Eversource established a 90-day window for us to respond if we decide to purchase our streetlights.  

e. Most other towns in this area are taking a wait-and-see attitude.  One of the major concerns is maintenance agreements, 

f. United Utilities experience indicates that we are likely to save 50% on our $52,000 annual streetlight bill.  

3.  Ongoing and New Projects
a. Insulation upgrade of the Town Hall will begin next Monday 16 Nov.  Peter will  provide a briefing to Ed, to John Divis, and to the rest of the Energy Team who will help to monitor the project.  

b.  Project Reviews.  Diane M-B indicated that it is far more effective to group projects.  Rick will contact our  Eversource contact, Jim Racca,  to get him to meet with us to review (1) the town Public Works garage lighting project, (2) the Town Hall insulation project, and (3) the Elementary School project.  We also need to meet with the new principal and James G to make sure they are up to speed on getting this into the town budget.

c.   Tracking energy use and projects.   Discussion of the information spreadsheet in the Energy Roadmap (part of the MAP), and how best to present energy and cost information to us and to the Selectmen.  

d.   New Town Government.  Discussion of involving the new town government in the energy program.  Pat will invite Lauren Gister to the next E-Team meeting.

e. Town energy supplier review.  

(1)  Eversource will be raising generation rates from 8.228 cents/kWh to over 13 cents/kWh.  Rates from other suppliers seem to be similar.  It was decided to advise the town to stay with Eversource for the time being, but the E-Team will review rates every month.  

(2)  The E-Team will publish a notice in both the bi-weekly e-mail blast and on our website to remind Chester residents of the rate increase and to provide a link to the “choose a supplier” website.

f.  Library Project --  is proceeding slowly.

g.  The BIG Grant
   (1)  We spent approximately $2500 to support the LED bulb swap.

   (2)  The best use of the remaining funds would appear to be promoting the Home Energy Assessment program.  This meets the conservation goals and adds points towards the next grant.   Pat will verify with Diana M-B that this meets the grant requirements  and that she will do a mailing to Chester residents.  Pat will contact Lantern Energy and at least one of the other providers to see if we can provide a 50% subsidy to be billed at the end of a probable 2-3 month program duration.  

Adjournment:  10:42 AM

  Next meeting  9:00 AM Monday,  December 14,  2015. 

R.P. Holloway

